GOALS STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE
(Founded 1968)
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President: Mr D Overton
Chairman: Mr P Mack
Treasurer: Mrs J Johnson

Secretary: Ken Clark Mobile: 07504 303153


Website: www.stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
28 Leicester Road, Norton, Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB

Email: Ken.Clark@Stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League
MINUTES OF FIXTURES MEETING 30 July 2014
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Livingstone (Vice Chairman) , G Hewitson, D Overton, L Golightly,
 
A Close, P Irish, G Mann (Referee Rep), K D Clark (Secretary)

Apologies :    J K Johnson, Jean Johnson, Martin Blackburn, Peter Mack, J Lambert
In the absence of the Chairman Vice Chairman Peter Livingstone (Vice Chairman) took the chair he opened the meeting at 7-32 and welcomed all to the first meeting of another new season. He then handed over to the League Secretary who advised members that the minutes of the previous meeting April 2014 had not been posted on the League website; as these referred to last season there was not really anything of note to carry forward to this season, they were agreed by the meeting and signed by the Vice Chairman.
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
None as minutes apply to last season
Charter Standard 

There is a Secretaries Workshop arranged for next Wednesday 6 August here at Elm Tree, starting at 7-15  the workshop will be presented by Andy Brown (DFA), this workshop also counts towards your Charter Standard accreditation.  A First Aid course is planned for later in the year (provisional date is 19 November).

Correspondence

League Statement – from DFA 

Various E-Mails requesting fixture postponements already

Secretaries Report
I am starting tonight’s report with an update re Market Tavern as there has been a number of comments to myself via email and text as well as comments on Facebook (some from people not connected with the league) asking if they are coming back into the League.  Firstly Market Tavern would not be allowed back in the league following the EGM.  I was contacted by a player of Market Tavern asking if he and others could sign for other teams, as no sanctions had been placed on the majority of players then my response was yes.  I was also asked if they could reapply to join the league next season, again I said yes as it would be up to the members whether they were accepted into the league.  Following this as they had entered the Ellis Cup they arranged a friendly with Cleveland Park who had just been accepted into the league, following this Cleveland Park intimated they didn’t want to join the Stockton league, however the players of Market Tavern stated they would sign for Cleveland Park, this I believe they have done but as yet I haven’t received their registrations however I have had communications from them.  As there is nothing in our rules to stop them doing this I couldn’t do anything to stop this as none of the players (apart from three) had any suspension or anything imposed on them at the EGM.  All fees and the bond paid by Market Tavern was returned to the Club and all fees for Cleveland Park have been paid to the league, as such I have not had any communication from Cleveland Park since the Annual General Meeting.    

Fixtures are in the envelope tonight up to 4 September, we will be doing the cup draws tonight, the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy will be played on the 7 September; however the first preliminary round of the DFA Sunday cup is on the 31 August therefore some fixtures may well change.  As yet the fixtures have not had any officials allocated these will be done by Jes as the fixtures were only finished at the weekend, so check website for referee.

You also need to be aware of any player suspension’s which are due to start in August as there are a number held over from last season, I will update the website with these once I get the details from Durham County Football Association but it is your responsibility to make sure a suspended player does not play, if unsure check with League Secretary or Durham County Football Association.

I have included match sheets for next season, however these only allow for up to 5 substitutes therefore you will just need to add the other 2 names if naming seven below the last subs box.  Once the match sheets we have have been used then we will order new ones but we bought enough last season to see us through possibly two seasons.  Whilst on about the match sheets you need to keep your copy and your opponents copy until the end of the season as these may be requested by the Management Committee in cases of dispute.

I have also included some more Respect Code of Conduct forms so as and when you sign any more players the can also sign the Code of Conduct along with a registration form and then both to be submitted to the League Secretary along with the fee in the required timescale.

Just a reminder that your retained list needs to be submitted by Friday 1 August and any new registrations for players in order to play 17 August must be submitted by Sunday 3 August, along with the Respect Code of Conduct form, if the Respect for not submitted or any player who has not signed the form will not be registered.

Date of the next League Meeting is on Wednesday 10 September 2014. 
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:   Went through details supplied, also ask teams to check envelope and website to ensure details are correct, if not please then email League Secretary with correct information.

Team of the Month Award:  This will be continued for the coming season. 

Cup Draws – The draws for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy Preliminary Round & Round One, Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy Round One, John Jackson Memorial Trophy Rounds One & Two

Referees: 
Jes Lambert / Geoff Mann
Any Other Business

The Alec Westwood Memorial Trophy will be played on Sunday 10 August 2014 between Hardwick Social Club and Norton George & Dragon at Stockton Town F.C kick off 10-30 am.

The League President Derek Overton made a presentation to Life Vice President Alan Close to mark 35 years’ service to the Stockton Sunday League, Derek explained that Alan was unable to attend the award ceremony at Durham County Football Association and Derek collected the award for Alan.  Alan thanked Derek for the award and thanked the members present.  The League Secretary advised that at the Durham County Football Association Awards night they collected a number of awards, they received the County FA Charter Standard League of the Year, Treasurer Jean Johnson, Vice President John Johnson, President Derek Overton and League Secretary Ken Clark all received 30 year awards.  To add to this George & Dragon (Yarm) were winners of the Adult Charter Standard Club of the Year, well done to all.
The Roll Call was taken and 1 team was missing, Village Park Rangers F.C 
There being no further business the Chairman reminded members of the date of the next meeting (10 September) he wished all teams the best for the coming season and he closed the meeting at 20-20.

Signed: …………………………………………………..


Date: 10 September 2014









Chairman: Peter Mack

Treasurer: Jean Johnson


Referees Secretary: Jes Lambert
E-Mail: Ken.Clark@StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk 

Website: www.StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk

